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Present: Cllrs. Pattison (Chairing), Adams, Chavasse-Hadfield, Davenport and 

Harrop.  

 

Start time: 7.30pm 

  
6819 To receive any Apologies for Absence. 

Apologies received from Cllrs. Kidd and Kennedy. 

 
6820 To receive any declarations of disclosable pecuniary or non-pecuniary 

Interests. 

None received. 

 
6821 Public Forum 

Two residents requested an update on the proposed road closure on 

Hollinwood Road.  Cllr. Pattison said that as this item was on the agenda, 

the meeting would discuss it then. 

Three representatives from Community Together addressed the meeting 

regarding a Community Grant Application.  The representatives thanked 

the Parish Council for the £100 grant and free use of the Community Hall 

for their 2017 event and said they were looking to expand the event in 

2018.  In order to accommodate greater numbers, the event was being 

moved to Disley School.  Costs included the school hire charges, public 

liability insurance, publicity and the expenses for the Women Asylum 

Seekers Together Choir.  The group asked for a £200 grant to cover the 

hire cost, insurance and publicity.  Cllr. Pattison responded that this item 

was due to be discussed by the Council as a separate agenda item.  

 
6822 To receive Chairman’s Report 

Cllr. Pattison informed the meeting that Cllr. Kennedy was currently 

unwell, and that Councillors had sent their best wishes to him. 

 

6823 To agree as a true and accurate record, the minutes of the Council 

Meeting held on 14th March 2018. 

Proposed: Cllr. Adams 

Seconded: Cllr. Harrop 

Unanimously agreed 

Resolved  That the minutes of the Council Meeting held on 14th March 2018 are 

approved as a true and accurate record. 

 
6824 To consider an application for a Disley Parish Council Community Grant 

received from Disley Community Together.   

Cllr. Pattison reported that she had attended last year’s Community 

Together event and confirmed that it had been very well attended and 

she understood the need to move to a larger venue.  Cllr. Chavasse-

Hadfield commented that the activities at the event had been very 
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good.  Cllr. Adams suggested that a small entrance fee could be used to 

offset some of the increased costs.  Cllr. Harrop suggested a grant of 

£100 plus a contribution towards the hire of the school.  Cllr. Davenport 

proposed a total grant of £150. 

Proposed: Cllr. Davenport 

Seconded: Cllr. Chavasse-Hadfield 

Unanimously agreed 

Resolved  That a Disley Parish Council Community Grant of £150 be awarded to 

Disley Community Together towards the costs of an event on 8th July 

2018.  

 

6825 It was proposed to bring forward item 8.2 – Hollinwood Road traffic 

management, for the benefit of the residents in attendance. 

Proposed: Cllr. Adams 

Seconded: Cllr. Davenport  

Unanimously agreed 

Resolved  That item 8.2 – Hollinwood Road traffic management, be brought forward 

for the benefit of the residents in attendance.   

 

6826 Hollinwood Road traffic management – To note the proposed letter from 

Disley Parish Council to affected residents and receive an update from 

Cllr. Pattison. 

Cllr. Pattison updated the meeting that the Parish Council letter had not 

been distributed to residents on Hollinwood Road and environs.  She 

highlighted that the letter could only be sent once Cheshire East 

Highways had committed to putting the proposed road closure on hold 

and conducting a consultation.  Cllr. Davenport reported that he had 

received an assurance from Neil Jones at Highways that nothing would 

happen until he had met with Parish Councillors. A meeting had been 

booked for w/c 16th April 2018 and it was agreed that the Parish Council 

would pursue a full consultation with options. 

 

6827 To receive the Cheshire East Councillors’ Report 

Cllr. Davenport reported that he had met with Cheshire East Highways 

regarding potholes across the borough and that Highways were 

addressing the matter as a priority.  Cllr. Adams said that central 

Government funding had been made available for this.  Cllr. Davenport 

outlined details of the New Homes Bonus funding that was due to start 

shortly and that eligibility criteria were to be announced within the next 

few weeks.  Cllr. Davenport had spoken to Tom Evans at Cheshire East 

regarding the outstanding Neighbourhood Plan grant and had been told 

that as the scheme had finished, it was unlikely to be received.  Cllr. 

Davenport had asked Tom Evans to look at alternative funding sources.  

Cllr. Davenport said he was still chasing details of the A6/MARR Phase 2 

mitigation budget.  Cllr. Davenport reported that he had received a 

petition regarding the new bus stop in Newtown which he had 
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forwarded to Cheshire East.  Cllr. Pattison commented that this bus stop 

should have been moved temporarily as reported by CE Highways.  Cllr. 

Davenport agreed to chase this up with Highways.  The Clerk confirmed 

that the petition had not been received directly by the Parish Council.   

 
6828 To receive and consider Appendix D - the Disley Parish Council Projects 

List and associated reports. 

A6 Air Quality – To note the Disley Parish Council Air Quality Statement. 

Cllr. Pattison recorded thanks to Cllr. Kidd for producing such a 

comprehensive statement.  Cllr. Davenport reported that he had a 

meeting with Cheshire East shortly to discuss air quality mitigation. The 

Clerk confirmed that the Air Quality Statement was now on the Parish 

Council website. 

Noted 

 

Neighbourhood Plan – To note Disley Parish Council’s response to initial 

questions raised by the independent examiner.  

Cllr. Kidd had emailed an update that the examiner was being asked for 

a date extension in light of changes proposed to the Plan’s Housing 

Policy H1. 

Noted 

  
6829 To consider the Parish Council’s proposed adoption of Network Rail land 

to the rear of the Memorial Park on Buxton Road West.  

Cllr. Pattison proposed that this item be deferred to the Council Meeting 

of 9th May 2018 as the Project Lead, Cllr. Kennedy, was not in attendance 

to provide updates. 

Deferred 

 
6830 To consider a report on traffic management issues on Buxton Old Road 

Cllr. Pattison highlighted that the report had been produced in response 

to a resident letter and resident attendance at previous meetings 

regarding the issue.  It was agreed that Buxton Old Road traffic 

management would be discussed at the forthcoming meeting with Neil 

Jones of Cheshire East Highways and that this item be deferred to the 

Council Meeting of 9th May 2018.  Cllr. Pattison said that the gateways 

proposed for Buxton Old Road should be pursued. 

Deferred 

 
6831 To consider a report on electric vans in relation to Disley Parish Council’s 

Handyman Service vehicle. 

Cllr. Harrop reported that he was not in favour of an electric vehicle but 

would support a hybrid vehicle.  He outlined that the batteries used in 

electric vehicles were not environmentally friendly and the batteries 

needed replacing periodically.  Cllr Harrop further commented that 

hybrids are cheaper to purchase and have better resale values.  Cllr. 
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Davenport felt that given the newness of the technology, it was too 

earlier for the Parish Council to look at electric vehicles.  It was proposed 

that the Parish Council would not pursue an electric vehicle for the 

Handyman Service but would consider other options and the budget at 

the next Council Meeting on 9th May 2018. 

Proposed: Cllr. Harrop 

Seconded: Cllr. Adams 

Unanimously agreed 

Resolved  That the Parish Council would not pursue an electric vehicle for the 

Handyman Service but would consider other options and the budget at 

the next Council Meeting on 9th May 2018.   

 
6832 To note letter from Cheshire East regarding Local Plan Site Allocations and 

meetings with towns and parishes. 

Cllr. Pattison reported that Cllr. Kidd, Adams and Pattison were booked 

to attend a Site Allocations meeting on 8th May 2018.  Councillors would 

report back at the next Council Meeting. 

Noted 

 
6833 To note a letter from Disley Primary School providing updates on the next 

phase of school growth. 

Cllr. Pattison welcomed the news regarding further investment in the 

school and said she would draft a letter of reply and thanks to the School 

Head and Head of Governors. 

Noted 

 
6834 To note an email from Cheshire East regarding proposals to charge for 

new or replacement bins.  

Cllr. Davenport reported that Cheshire East Council had received 

balanced feedback, for and against the proposals. The Clerk was 

requested to advertise the consultation in the next eBulletin and via 

Twitter and the website. 

Noted  

 
6835 To note a letter from Cheshire East Planning confirming the proposed 

Parish Council storage unit as a permitted development.  

Cllr. Davenport agreed to confirm if Building Regs. would be required for 

this project. 

Noted 

 
6836 To note an Electrical Installation Condition Report undertaken at the 

Community Centre.  

Noted 
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6837 To consider a response to a refreshed South East Manchester Multi Modal 

Strategy (SEMMMS) to 2040. 

Cllr. Pattison reported that she had not been able to attend the recent 

SEMMMS drop-in session in Poynton but that the Parish Council had 

received a resident letter expressing dissatisfaction with the format.  Cllr. 

Davenport had requested that the feasibility of a Disley by-pass be 

included in the strategy.  Cllr. Pattison suggested that the Parish Council 

needed to comment on the strategy as a body and the matter should be 

deferred to the next Council Meeting on 9th May 2018. 

Deferred  

 

6838 To consider a response to changes in the Peak National Parks’ Statement 

of Community Involvement. 

Councillors decided that no response was required to the changes in 

Community Involvement. 

Proposed: Cllr. Chavasse-Hadfield 

Seconded: Cllr. Adams 

Unanimously agreed 

Resolved  That the Parish Council would not respond to changes in the Peak 

National Parks’ Statement of Community Involvement. 

 
6839 To consider Planning Applications as listed in Appendix. B. 

18/1274M Erection of a front canopy 

 Frankie’s Wine Bar and Lodge, 7-9 Buxton Old Road, Disley. 

SK12 2BB  

Comments Disley Parish Council note and agree with the comments 

submitted by the Conservation Officer and Cheshire East 

Environmental Heath.  

 
 

6840 To note Planning Decisions as listed on Appendix. B. 

Noted 

 

6841 To note the Meeting and Event Schedule as listed on Appendix. C. 

Cllr. Pattison highlighted the Annual Parish Meeting on 25th April 2018 and 

asked as many councillors as possible to attend. 

Noted 

 
 

The meeting concluded at: 8.55pm 


